
March 29, 2013

Director of National Initiatives Ora Miriam Katz
Embassy of Israel
3514 International Drive NW
Washington, D.C. 20008 

Dear Director Katz:

I wanted to thank you for organizing a very welcoming and informative visit to your Embassy a 
couple of weeks ago during the National Lieutenant Governors’ Association annual meeting in 
Washington. You and your staff were very gracious hosts, and I truly appreciated the 
opportunity to learn more about your country and how our two nations might work together in 
the future.

Again, thanks very much for your hospitality. If you ever find yourself in Vermont, please give 
me a call; I’d welcome the opportunity to return the favor.

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


